

## Notes Umbrella meeting Grenoble ILL 15.-16-06.2015

All slides are available at:

<https://indico.psi.ch/conferenceOtherViews.py?view=standard&confId=3838>

1. Welcome (Jean-François)
2. Reports on status of Umbrella and status of MoU and implementation of SC (Mirjam)
3. Presentation of the new comers:  
Solaris (Piotr Goryl)  
Instruct & Strubi (Callum Smith)  
HZDR (Barbara Schramm)
4. Stefan Paetow reports on the EGI Meeting Lisbon, seem to be interested in Umbrella, especially people from the AARC project.
5. Technical sessions: Björn & Jean-Francois

### Planned actions:

- 1) Putting in place SC of the Umbrella Collaboration. The SC will replace the former management team
  - Mirjam will send a mail to all partners to ask for SC delegate and recommendation for chair of the SC.
- 2) Björn will upgrade the system to version 3 Shibboleth and after that the DESY and UK/STFC IdPs will be put into place (due September / October 2015 )
- 3) Slides of the meeting will be put on indico, so that everyone can have access (Mirjam)
- 4) Upgrade of the Umbrella Flyer due ASAP (Frank, Mirjam), could be printed at DESY or PSI? Flyer will be send to the mailing list of the facilities newsletter of the different facilities and to the Instruct mailing list by September. Text for the email should be prepared (action: Mirjam/Callum)
- 5) Proposal on the Umbrella EduGAIN bridging, SC has to vote on this:
  - a. Proposal Björn
  - b. Mail to SC for voting Mirjam (due September)
- 6) Proposal on integrating Moonshot to production IdPsSC has to vote on this:
  - a. Proposal Stefan
  - b. Mail to SC for voting Mirjam (due September)
- 7) Increasing the list of attributes released:
  - a. Proposal document, action Stefan/Bjorn/Jean-François
  - b. Should be managed by the users
  - c. Use of an attribute authority
  - d. Attributes released: mail address, first and last name
  - e. Mail to SC for voting Mirjam (due September)
- 8) Umbrella Website should be improved, Callum offers his help here he will make a graphical proposal, Jamie proposed his help for making the template responsive (mobile friendly) .
- 9) SSH key prototype implementation. Action PSI, DESY and ILL (prototype end 2015)
- 10) Stefan Umbrella IdP in UK federation since February suggestion to have guest IdP or IdP for the homeless, decision needed. Stefan will make proposal and it will be voted on this.  
Umbrella does not have to pay a fee.
- 11) Create LoA (level of assurance) attributes in Umbrella:

Mirjam van Daalen 02.07.2015

- a. If users shows ID at facility, facility should mark a check box
  - b. Proposal JFP and Björn.
- 12) Voting results by September
  - 13) Start actions in October 2015
  - 14) Mission statement Björn/Mirjam/Stefan/Frank (due September 2015)
  - 15) Resources 4000 Euro a year for Umbrella as resources?

**AOB:**

- 16) Bill: technical team how is it going to work; resources? Attaching UO is more difficult than setting up Apache.
- 17) Bill will setup workshop for core technical team, everybody should see which resources they can free
- 18) Website needs maintenance, Andy will see if he can find someone to do this.
- 19) Krister: MAX-IV person for federated ID by the end of the year and would like to give some resources to Umbrella, still not possible to sign the MoU

**PR actions:**

- 20) Umbrella should participate in the Identity management conference in Amsterdam in September (<http://www.whitehallmedia.co.uk/idmeurope/>)
- 21) Instruct help in PR with the iNext project, kick off 1 and 2nd of October 2015, feedback this month by Callum
- 22) Text for the email send by Instruct, preparation of generic email template
- 23) NMI3 user portal Thomas Gutberlet ask who is responsible.
- 24) Andy will talk to ESS to see if they are going to use Umbrella.
- 25) National user office meeting and facility news.
- 26) Daniel link to scientific news
- 27) ISGTW news there we could put in Umbrella news
- 28) Press releases Lightsource or, neutronsources.org how many other people are using it.
- 29) Do actions now! Once MoU is signed send out Press release?
- 30) 2017 Instruct conference in 2 years, start to organise Callum will help
- 31) Indico site for the meeting
- 32) TelCo every 2 months
- 33) Mailing list should be updated technical and management (Jean-François)
- 34) TelCo dates should be posted on Umbrella Website.
- 35) Technical management helpdesk is needed Callum in future